
 

Second Sunday of Lent   February 25, 2018 

 
 

SAINT RAPHAEL 
THE ARCHANGEL 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
FEBRUARY 25, 2018 

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 

 
PARISH INFORMATION 

 
Registration of New Members:  Please call the Parish Office to register. 
 
Baptism:  Please contact the Parish Office to make arrangements for Baptismal instructions and to 
                 arrange a Baptismal date. 
 
Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the intended date to begin the Church  
                  process of marriage preparation. 
 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.):  Please call the Parish Office for information. 

MASS SCHEDULE 
WEEKENDS:  
Saturday at 4:30 pm   

Sunday at  8:00 am & 10:00 am 

 

WEEKDAYS:     
Monday through Saturday 7:00 am 

Monday - Thursday 8:00 am   

No 8:00 am Mass for Summer 
 

 
HOLY DAYS AND HOLIDAYS: 

 

Check Bulletin For Mass Times 

 

 
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

 

First Friday of each month  (with 
exposition) following 7:00 am 
Mass concluding at 2:00 pm with 
Benediction  
 
 

Subsequent Tuesday of each 
month (without exposition) 7:00 
am to 2:30 pm 

 
PERPETUAL HELP 

DEVOTIONS  
 

Tuesday mornings at 6:50 am 
 

CONFESSIONS 
15 minutes before 7:00 am Mass 

on Tuesday, Thursday & Saturday; 

and 3:45 pm to 4:20 pm on 

Saturday 

         ROSARY 
Tuesdays at 7:00 pm in Church 

IGLESIA SAN RAFAEL, PUERTO RICO 
 

ST. RAPHAEL 2018 LENTEN PROJECT 
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Clergy & Staff 

Rev. Robert J. Reiker                            Pastor 
             reiker@straphaelarchangel.org 
Msgr. Dennis Stehly       Priest-In-Residence 
                                             dennisstehly@archstl.org 
Deacon Ron Holmes                     Permanent Deacon  
                and Pastoral Associate 
                       holmes@straphaelarchangel.org 
Deacon Gerald  J. Geiser                 Retired Deacon 
Ty Taylor                      Seminarian 
Mateo Salam           Seminarian 
Dr. Nancy Deacon                          Music Director              
                        musicdirector@straphaelarchangel.org 
Mrs. Diane Halbert                Parish Office Manager 
            halbert@straphaelarchangel.org 
Mrs. Mickey Janos                         Admin. Assistant  
                             janos@straphaelarchangel.org 
Mr. Robert Schlueter                            Maintenance 
Mr. Howard Adams       Maintenance 
Mrs. Julie Hayes              School Principal 
               hayes@straphaelarchangel.org    
Mrs. Linda Mechler                         School Secretary 
         secretary@straphaelarchangel.org 
Mrs. Amy Ruggeri         Cafeteria Manager 
 
Parish Office   314.352.8100 
  Fax    314.353.6603 
School    314.352.9474 
  Fax    314.351.7477 
 

Website 
straphaelarchangel.org 

Facebook 
Saint Raphael the Archangel Parish and School 

Twitter  
@SRAtoday 

MyParishApp  

Text ‘App’ to 88202 

Monday, February 26th 
7:30 am - Church  Liturgy of the Hours 
5:00 pm - Gym    3rd & 4th Gr. Bball. Tmt. 
6:00 pm - Parish Office Finance Council 
6:45 pm - Cafeteria  2nd Gr. Cub Scouts 
7:00 pm - Gym  6th Gr. Girls Bball. 
7:00 pm - Parish Office St. V. de Paul 
9:00 pm - Gym  Men’s Club Soccer 
Tuesday, February 27th 
1:30 pm - Tobias Room Bible Study 
5:00 pm - Gym     3rd & 4th Gr. Bball Tmt. 
7:00 pm - Church  Rosary Recitation 
7:00 pm - Church  Liturgy of the Hours 
7:00 pm - Raphael Room Knights of Columbus 
7:30 pm - Church  South City Men’s Rec. 
Wednesday, February 28th 
9:00 am - Quilters’ Room Quilters 
5:00 pm - Gym       3rd & 4th Gr. Bball. Tmt. 
6:00 pm - Cafeteria  Step Class 
7:00 pm - Church  Adult Choir 
7:00 pm - Church  Liturgy of the Hours 
8:30 pm - Gym  Men’s Club Bball. 
Thursday, March 1st 
2:00 pm - Trophy Room Pre-K Dance 
3:00 pm - Trophy Room K-6 Dance 
3:15 pm - Art Room  Chess Club 
5:00 pm - Gym       3rd & 4th Gr. Bball. Tmt. 
5:00 pm - Cafeteria  1st Gr. Girl Scouts 
6:00 pm - Church  Confessions 
7:00 pm - Church  Contemporary Music 
Friday, March 2nd 
7:00 am - Church  Mass 
8:00 am - Church  Eucharistic Adoration 
2:00 pm - Church  Stations of the Cross 
3:15 pm - Gym  6th Gr. Girls Bball. 
4:00 pm - Cafeteria  Kdg. Girl Scouts 
5:00 pm - Gym       3rd & 4th Gr. Bball. Tmt. 
7:00 pm - Church  Stations of the Cross 
Saturday, March 3rd 
8:00 am - Gym       3rd & 4th Gr. Bball. Tmt. 
4:30 pm - Church  Mass 
Sunday, March 4th 
8:00 am - Church  Mass 
8:00 am - Gym       3rd & 4th Gr. Bball. Tmt. 
8:30 am - Cafeteria  4th Gr. Girl Scouts 
10:00 am - Church  Mass 
7:30 pm - Gym  Berns Basketball 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 
 

ST. RAPHAEL THE ARCHANGEL 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

6047 BISHOPS PLACE ● SAINT LOUIS, MO  63109  
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OUR 2018 LENTEN PROJECT – SAN RAFAEL CHURCH IN PUERTO RICO 
 After some discussion of various options, the parish staff and the Parish Council agreed to help a 
poor parish in Quebradillas, Puerto Rico, with the same parish patron as we have, replace its roof that was 
blown off during Hurricane Maria, destroying everything inside with the rain.  Until the people get money to 
replace their roof, they do not have a place to worship and celebrate the Eucharist as a parish family. 
 In the last two years, our St. Raphael Parish Family has been very successful during Lent in contrib-
uting to the Uganda Cow Project and then to the St. Louis Catholic Charities Queen of Peace Center van.  
Let’s keep the tradition going! 
 Our goal will be $15,000.  So we are arbitrarily dividing that amount into 150 red roof tiles @ $100 
to be placed on our little model of the church.  There are special envelopes in the pews this weekend for you 
to pick how much you can donate to help San Rafael Parish re-roof the church so the people can have Mass 
again.  Return the envelopes next week or sometime during Lent. 
 

“PARISH MISSIONARY DISCIPLES” – AN EVANGELIZATION TRAINING PROGRAM  
 The Office of Laity and Family Life in the Archdiocese is opening up this opportunity to any parish 
member to learn how to:   
 +Pray more effectively with others,  +Share your own personal testimony, 
 +Share the Gospel with another,  +Accompany others on their Catholic faith journey.  
This starts on Saturday, March 3, and then one Saturday each month through December.  This is a great pro-
gram for several of our members who would like to take Jesus more seriously when he says we should 
spread his “good news.”  This would be a way to live out the challenge presented by Pope Francis in his “Joy 
of the Gospel” that encourages evangelization.  For more info, contact Greg Divis at 314.351.4443 or Father 
Bob at SRA, or MICHAELHORN@ARCHSTL.ORG, or 314.792.7178. 
 

HOW ARE YOU DOING WITH YOUR LENTEN ACTIVITIES? 
PRAYER, FASTING, ALMSGIVING! 

 Check our SRA Lenten Schedule that was in the bulletin earlier; it is also on our website.  Join us for 
daily Mass, morning or evening prayer opportunities, confession on Thursday at 6pm, Bible Study on 
Tuesday at 1:30pm, Adoration and Stations of the Cross every Friday. 
 What are you sacrificing (“giving up”) or fasting from so far?  Don’t forget to use your Rice Bowl to 
help Catholic Relief Services help the poor and needy around the world. 
  

ARCHBISHOP CARLSON HAS CHALLENGED ALL ST. LOUIS PARISHES  
TO ADDRESS THE ISSUE OF RACISM 

 Racism expresses itself in many different ways.  During this season of Lent, each of us needs to ex-
amine our own conscience to discover to what extent we are prejudiced or biased with regard to race.  All 
people, regardless of race, should be treated with dignity and respect.  With God as our Father we are all one 
family, and we need to call upon the Lord Jesus, the Prince of Peace, in prayer. 
 

A PRAYER OF PEACE AND HOPE 
 

Loving and faithful God, through the years, people of our archdiocese have appreciated the prayers and love of our 
Blessed Mother in times of challenge, disaster, and illness.  We come to You, Father, with Mary our Mother, and ask 
You to help us in the battle of today against violence, indifference, and racism.  We implore You to give us Your wis-
dom that we may build a community founded on the values of Jesus, which give respect to the life and dignity of all 

people.  Bless parents that they may form their children in faith.  Bless and protect our youth that they may be peace-
makers of our time.  Give consolation to those who have lost loved ones through violence.  Hear our prayer and give 
us the perseverance to be a voice for life and human dignity in our community.  We ask this through Christ our Lord.  

Amen. 

FATHER BOB’S COLUMN 
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Mass Intentions For This Week 
 
 

Sunday, February 25th 
8:00 am People of the Parish 

10:00 am Linda Bess 
 

Monday, February 26th 
7:00 am Leo & Ann Bereswill 

8:00 am Ralph Hager 
 

Tuesday, February 27th 
7:00 am Mae Mary Black 
8:00 am Victor Gutting 

 

Wednesday, February 28th 
7:00 am Richard Knaup 

8:00 am Matthew Buckly 
 

Thursday, March 1st 
7:00 am Robert Kapp 

8:00 am James Forgash 
 

Friday,  March 2nd 
7:00 am James Harvatin 

 

Saturday, March 3rd 
7:00 am Philip Antoon 

4:30 pm Regina Holdenreid 

SERVERS FOR Feb. 26-Mar. 4, 2018 

 

Monday, February 26th 
7:00 am Sean Madden  William Madden 
8:00 am Mady Shine  Gavin Smith 
 
Tuesday, February 27th 
7:00 am         Flora Borowiak Grace Goeddel 
8:00 am Isabella Pfeiffer Lydia Bick 
 
Wednesday, February 28th 
7:00 am Christian Concepcion  Alex Atchison 
8:00 am Andrew Kellar  Anna Mersinger 
 
Thursday, March 1st 
7:00 am Ellie Guenther  Cate Guenther 
8:00 am Gillian Neal  Joey Raymo 
 
Friday, March 2nd 
7:00 am Rory Barnawell Mateo Switzer 
 
Saturday, March 3rd 
7:00 am   Thad Berta  Addison Berta 
4:30 pm Avery Bradshaw Mia Thompson 
  Eva Thompson 
 
Sunday, March 4th 
8:00 am Alex Atchison  Gavin Smith 
  Lucille Schlichting 
10:00 am Lydia Bick  Isabella Pfeiffer 
  Christian Concepcion 

Contributions for Feb. 17/18, 2018 
 

Sunday Collection                               $   4,150 
Online Giving          $   1,210 
Weekly Total Collection         $   5,360 
Weekly Budget Goal         $   9,000 
 
Fiscal Year-To-Date Goal                   $278,000 
Fiscal Year-To-Date Actual          $237,993 
Shortfall           $  40,007 

Weekend of March 3/4, 2018 
                     

   4:30 pm          8:00 am       10:00 am        
LECTORS: 

  EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS: 

 

Kathy Steck Carol Hughes Joe Zulich 

Pam Hager Kevin Liddy Dan Harbaugh 

Kathe Berger Mary Niemeyer Amy Schisler 

Nancy McCarthy Joyce Holmes Anna Skidmore 

Gina Horas Mary Reck  

Brian McCarthy Barbara Cramer  

   

Helen Doyle Amy Ruggeri Mary Faith Green 
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CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICE 
RICE BOWL 

 
Meet Cesia...We encounter Cesia in Nicaragua 
where, despite a lack of economic opportunity, she 
and other young people pursue their dreams by 
building businesses to better their lives. 
 
How can you work to improve the lives of others 
this Lent?  How can you support those, worldwide, 
who are forced to flee their homes to find safety or 
better opportunities?  Visit crsricebowl.org for more 
information. 

CPR CLASS AT 
ST. RAPHAEL 

 
St. Raphael’s Parish 
Council has arranged 
for a Cardio Pulmonary 
Resuscitation (CPR) 
class on Saturday, 
March 10 from 9am 
until noon, in the Parish Office’s Lower Level.  
CPR, when performed within moments of a cardi-
ac arrest, may double or triple a person’s chance 
of survival. Most likely, we would be attempting 
to save the life of someone we love…spouse, par-
ent or friend.  
 
The class is open to SRA parishioners, age 12 and 
up, and will be held in the Parish Office’s Lower 
Level.  The class will include adult and pediatric 
CPR, along with Automated External Defibrillator 
(AED) training.  The cost is $35/person and must 
be paid the morning of training to the CPR in-
structor.  Those successfully completing the train-
ing will receive appropriate certification. The 
CPR instructor will be PCC James Arnold of the 
St. Louis City Fire Dept.  Jim has 33 years of ex-
perience in the field of Emergency Medical Ser-
vices. He is a Paramedic Crew Chief, Training 
Officer, EMT & Paramedic Instructor.  We have 
only 12 spots open for this training; if interested, 
please call the SRA Parish Office by Wednesday, 
March 7.  
 
If you have any questions, please call the Parish 
Office at 314.352.8100.  Thank you.  

DINNER AT STS. PETER AND PAUL 
 

Thank you to all who donated, prepared and served 
at our dinner last Thursday at Sts. Peter and Paul. 
Our parishioners here at St. Raphael provided dinner, 
friendship and smiles to over 100 people in the 
Soulard area. Our guests were appreciative and left 
feeling full and happy. We are grateful for your on-
going support and generosity as we reach out to 
those in need beyond our neighborhood boundaries. 
This was a wonderful way to begin the season of 
Lent. 
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KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
 
The process for the 2018-2019 Kindergarten regis-
tration is now open.  Children who are to be regis-
tered must be 5 years old by July 31, 2018.  If you 
are interested in touring our school or would like to 
request a packet of information and the registration 
form, please call the School Office at 314.352.9474.  
Registration packets may also be mailed if request-
ed. 

ST. RAPHAEL LADIES’ 
CLUB QUARTER AUCTION 

 
Grab your quarters and your girlfriends and join 
us for the Ladies’ Club's largest fundraiser! Re-
serve Online at www.ticketor.com/sraladiesclub.  
VIP Table ($60) - Includes 8 regular paddles, 
priority seating, plus extra goodies, limit of 8.  
Reserved Table ($40) - Includes 8 regular pad-
dles, second priority seating, limit of 10.  Pay-At
-The-Door Regular Paddles ($5).  
 
Introducing the All-In Paddle ($25) - No need to 
bring your quarters, just raise your paddle for 
every interested item.  Reserved & VIP Table 
paddles can be upgraded on auction night for 
$20.  Remaining tables will be open seating. 
Concessions available for purchase. Outside food 
and drink welcome. 50/50 & raffle baskets too!  

Pre-K At SRA 
We offer a Kindergarten readiness 
curriculum for children 3 to 5 years of 
age. We have 2 classrooms that each 
have a 1 full-time lead teacher and 1 
full-time assistant. We also have a 
part time floater between the 2 clas-
ses. We offer a place for children to 
LAUGH, LOVE and LEARN in a lov-
ing environment that allows them to 
explore, experiment and create! We 
offer very flexible options of full or 
half days, as well as aftercare available 
until 6 pm. We are now accepting 
registrations for the 2018-2019 
school year.  Please contact Ms. Chris 
at federspiel@straphaelarchangel.org 
to schedule a tour or receive more in-
formation. 

LADIES’ CLUB 
QUARTER AUCTION 
DONATIONS NEEDED 

 
Donations are currently being accepted for the 
Quarter Auction scheduled for Thursday, April 19.  
We will gladly accept tickets, experiences, gift 
items, gift cards, wine, jewelry, etc.  Donations 
can be dropped off at the home of Beth 
Fissel, 6451 Westway, or call Sue Leiendecker, 
314.308.6968 for pickup. 

LADIES’ CLUB DINNER OUT! 
 
Join the Ladies’ Club for a destination meeting at 
Biggie’s Restaurant (3332 Watson) on Thursday, 
March 15.  Cocktails at 5:30pm and dinner orders 
will be taken at 6:30pm.  All ladies welcome! 

mailto:federspiel@straphaelarchangel.org
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KNIGTS OF COLUMBUS 
FREE-THROW CONTEST UPDATE 

 
The Knights of Columbus St. Raphael Council 
#14330 held its annual Free Throw Competition 
on February 4th at St. Raphael.  The Knights of 
Columbus would like to congratulate all of 
the participants for their skills and sportsman-
ship.   
 

Congratulations go to Natalie Davis, Lillie Weber, 
Lanie Davis, Samantha Koziacki, Addie Berta, 
Clair Fuhr, Thad Berta, Mateo Switzer, Adam 
Trachsel and Landon Walker for winning the local 
Council contest and advancing to Districts.  
The District Competition was held on February 11 
with Natalie Davis, Lillie Weber, Lanie Davis, 
Samantha Koziacki, Addie Berta, Clair Fuhr and 
Landon Walker coming out on top and advancing 
to Regionals.  
 

The St. Louis Regionals were held on February 18 
and 3 from our Council will be advancing to the 
State competition in Columbia, MO this 
March.  Best of luck to Lillie Weber, Addie Berta, 
and Landon Walker.   Good luck in the State 
Competition. 

Sunday, February 25 Boy Scouts Pancake Breakfast 
Friday, April 6  Mouse Races 
Thursday, April 19 Ladies’ Club Quarter Auction 

BOY SCOUT PANCAKE BREAKFAST- 
TODAY!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

 
The annual Boy Scout Pancake Breakfast is sched-
uled for February 25 after the 10am Mass.  Tickets 
are $6 ($3 for seniors and children under 5).  Join 
the SRA Boy Scouts for some great pancakes and 
sausage, and Tom Finan's famous One Pot Moun-
tain Man Breakfast! 
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SRA LENTEN OPPORTUNITY TO CHALLENGE YOURSELF 
40 DAYS, 40 REFLECTIONS, 40 CHALLENGES TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE 

 
We have two groups meeting for the 40Acts Lenten program and it's 
not too late to join us.  There will be a group gathering at 10:30am 
on Wednesday mornings that will meet at the home of Lorraine 
Gurley and a group on Wednesdays at 7:00pm that will meet at the 
home of Terri & Matt Borowiak.  If you would like to join either 
group, please contact Sue Brand at 314.704.5304 or su-
san_brand@att.net. 
 
There is also the Facebook group started by Rachel Flavin that everyone is welcome to 
join.  Facebook.com/groups/sra40acts. 
 
Even if you can't attend a group, why not signup for the daily 40Acts Challenges?  https://40acts.org.uk/  
 
If you would like to join a group or have any questions, please contact Sue Brandt at 314.704.5304 or 
susan_brandt@att.net. 

ST. RAPHAEL LENTEN PROJECT...BUILD A CHURCH ROOF! 
 
Iglesia (Church) San Rafael Arcangel in Quebradillas, Puerto Rico, needs our 
help!  It’s been four long months since Hurricane Maria destroyed the roof 
covering this beautiful church that shares our patron saint, St. Raphael.  Our 
Lenten project this year is to raise $15,000 to help our sister parish in Puerto 
Rico put a roof back over the church. 
 
You will see a replica of Iglesia San Rafael Arcangel in our church with its 
roof missing.  As we raise funds, red tiles on the roof will be added.  Enve-
lopes for this Lenten project are provided in our church pews; and for every 
$100 raised, a roof tile will be added to the replica.  We need 150 roof tiles. 
 
You can imagine how excited Father Jorge of Iglesia San Rafael Arcangel 
was to get a call from Father Bob, offering our financial assistance!  Please 
help, please be generous, and please support this Lenten Project. 

FROM ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
 
Lent is a call not just to “give up something” but more importantly, to 
“give something for the poor.”  Wherever you live in the parish, there 
are poor families within walking distance of your home.  When in need, 
they ring the rectory bell.  They are, in effect, ringing your doorbell.  
This month, through your gifts, the Society of St. Vincent de Paul was 
able to show that we indeed love our neighbors by assisting many fami-
lies with food, utility and rent assistance, etc.  Thank you! 
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LIFELINE COALTION CAMPAIGN 
 

In 1986, Archbishop John L. May formed the 
LifeLine Coalition to raise awareness that preg-
nancy assistance services are available to those in 
need, to generate new revenue for caregivers, and 
to expand services to pregnant women.  The recip-
ients of the LifeLine funds are: Our Lady's Inn, 
Birthright, Good Shepherd Children and Family 
Services, and the Blessed Teresa of Calcutta Fund. 
Today, these agencies help more than 10,000 local 
women and children each year.    
 
Our SRA LifeLine Coalition Campaign will ex-
tend from Sunday, March 4, to Sunday, March 
18.  You will find the LifeLine Coalition envelope 
in your packet of envelopes for the month of 
March.  We thank you, in advance, for contrib-
uting to this necessary effort.  May God bless you 
for building the Culture of Life! 
 
The St. Raphael ProLife Committee 

PROLIFE ACTION ALERT 
 

Aldermanic Board Bill 34, the Buffer Zone, was 
passed out of committee and now goes to the 
Board for a vote.  The first reading was scheduled 
for Friday, February 16.  The Bill would establish 
an 8-foot Buffer Zone on each side of the drive-
way into Planned Parenthood.  This would effec-
tively prevent ProLifers from passing out litera-
ture or having a conversation with the moms en-
tering PP.   
The final vote could come as soon as Friday, 
March 2.  Insiders say that the vote will be close. 
Please contact your alderman - for our ward, it is 
Thomas Oldenburg.  Remind him that you are his 
constituent and that you oppose BB 34, the Buffer 
Zone.  Contact him more than once a week to indi-
cate your opposition.  It is best to make a brief 
statement. 
If you have time, contact other city aldermen to 
indicate your opposition to BB 34. 
Thank you for helping to build the Culture of Life. 
The St. Raphael ProLife Committee 
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ATTENTION ALL SRA EIGHTH GRADERS 
AND HIGH SCHOOLERS 

Please join us this Wednesday, February 28 from 7-
9 pm at Bishop DuBourg as we start our series and 
join together in prayer and community.  Please see 
saintlouislifeteen.org for more information. 

Immaculate Conception - Maplewood 
4 -7 pm 

7240 Anna Ave. 
 

St. Joan of Arc 
4 -7 pm 

5800 Oleatha Ave. 
 

Epiphany of Our Lord 
4:30 -7 pm 

6596 Smiley Ave. 
 

Annunciation Parish 
February 16 and March 23 

4:30 - 7pm 
12 West Glendale 

 
Our Lady or Sorrows 

4:30 - 7pm 
5030 Rhodes Ave. 

5030 Rhodes 
 

St. Dominic Savio 
4:30 - 7pm 

7748 Mackenzie  
 

St. Gabriel the Archangel 
4 - 7pm 

6303 Nottingham 
 

St. Stephen Protomartyr 
4 - 7pm 

3929 Wilmington 
 

St. James the Greater 
4 - 7:30pm 

1360 Tamm Ave. 
 

St. Cecilia 
4:30 - 8pm 

5418 Louisiana 

RUMMAGE SALE 
 

St. John The Baptist Church 
5021 Adkins (at Delor, East of Bevo Mill) 

Saturday, March 3, 2018 
7:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon. 

Please bring your own shopping bag/cart. 

ADULT SOFTBALL 
 

The Catholic Singles Alumni Club invites all sin-
gle and married softball players to our rec league 
starting in May.  Interested?  Contact Steve 
at valksr@yahoo.com or go to:  https://
www.eventbrite.com/o/steve-valko-7993550895. 

BISHOP DuBOURG MOUSE RACES 
 

Saturday, March 3 
Doors open at 6:30 pm, Races start at 7:00 pm 

Cavalier Cafè  
Bishop DuBourg High School 
Additional Gaming Available 

Tickets $25/Each or $200 for a Table of 10 
Contact Mike Schwartz - dirtbanfan@sbcglobal.net 

Sponsored by the Bishop DuBourg 
Athletic Association 

Proceeds benefit Don Burrus Field Upgrades, 
Summer 2018 
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